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8 July 2024 

 
TERMINATION OF SHARE BUY-BACK PROGRAMME  
 

Following today’s announcement of the Carlsberg Group’s recommended offer to acquire Britvic plc 

and the subsequent increase in financial leverage, the current share buy-back programme, initiated on 

30 April 2024, has been terminated today.  

 

The Group’s share buy-back programme has been executed in accordance with Article 5 of Regulation 

No 596/2014 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 16 April 2014 (Market Abuse 

Regulation) and Commission Delegated Regulation (EU) 2016/1052, also referred to as the Safe 

Harbour Regulation. In line with the Safe Harbour Regulation, Carlsberg is entitled to suspend or 

terminate the programme at any time.  

 

Information on the daily transactions from 1 July to 5 July 2024 and the total number of shares bought 

back during the current programme will be published in a separate announcement. 

 

 

 

 
Contacts 

Investor Relations: Peter Kondrup +45 2219 1221 / Iben Steiness +45 2088 1232 

Media: Kenni Leth +45 5171 4368 

For more news, follow Carlsberg Group on LinkedIn or sign up at www.carlsberggroup.com/subscribe. 
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